
Thursday 14th December 2023

Our Values are Respect, Connect and Challenge
Kia ora koutou, 

This has been another great year for our 
school whanau. It was fantastic to present 
Excellence Awards to a number of students 
this Monday.

In 2024, we will be starting the school year 
with meet the teacher interviews. They will be 
an opportunity for to meet your child’s teacher 
face to face. I will send out communication on 
the sign up process for these interviews in 
January.

Winners of the school wide excellence 
awards.

Wayne Hutchinson Cup - Zoe Ahn

Enid Watson Cup - Lily Davis

Arataki Kaiako Kowhiri Teacher Choice Award 
- Elly Li

PTA NEWS 
The PTA are proud to announce that this year’s 
fundraising efforts has exceeded our goals -  
donating a mammoth amount of $71,748.98. 
(raised over the last 3 years)  Thank you to 
all the families that have supported the various 
events this year helping to raise funds for our 
FHS community. A huge thank you to Diane 
Hutton and Jo Frankham for their amazing 
effort with the running of the PTA!

School dates for 2024 are:

Teacher Only Days - 
30th and 31st of January.

Meet the Teacher Interviews - 
 Thursday 1st February 

Students start school in classes  -
 Friday  2nd February

There will be a second hand uniform sale 
on Thursday 1st February 

in the school library.
9.30am - 11.30am.

A reminder  - school closes tomorrow 
at 12 noon. 

I wish everyone a safe and happy Christmas 
break. We look forward to seeing you all back 
in the new school year.

Nga Mihi, 
John Marwick
Principal

Nurturing growth for a lifetime of learning



On Wednesday 13th of December the ESOL students, parents and teachers came together to celebrate 
another successful year.  All of our ESOL students have been feeling the Christmas spirit and wanted to 
brighten someone else's day, by giving a gift to a child in need this Christmas! The Salvation Army work 
incredibly hard to help these families. We provided a lovely surprise for some of these primary aged 
children in Auckland. A representative from the Salvation Army, Ruth Conder came into school to collect 
the gifts. Then in the afternoon the students watched a show about the secrets of magic tricks from 
Party Makers.  Have a lovely holiday from the ESOL Team! 

ESOL Christmas Shared Lunch 
and Secrets of Magic Tricks Show!



Basketball 2024
Firstly… Well done to all children who participated in 

Basketball for 2023!

Could we please have all singlets WASHED and 
CLEAN, brought to ROOM 8 by tomorrow.

If you wish to play Basketball for 
2024, please click on the link below 

and fill out the google form:
https://forms.gle/ePjDLKoavZAgKE3C9

Rockets Year 1/2 Warriors Year 3/4 
2nd Place in Grade B

Spurs Year 5/6
2nd Place

Bulls Year 5/6 Celtics Year 3/4

https://forms.gle/ePjDLKoavZAgKE3C9









